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Letter from the Chairperson 
Jeff Baker ------

Our recently completed 14th Annual Conference in San Diego was successful with 

over 200 attendees. Many thanks to our conference co-chairs Robert Gardella and 

Mark Orsi and members of the Conference Committee for their hard work. Confer­

ence participants seemed to enjoy the longer general sessions and the break-out 

format. We are currently reviewing the results of the conference survey (thanks to 

Tricia Gildea and Susan Drake) and plan to incorporate your suggestions and ideas 

into the 1998 Annual Conference which will be held in New Orleans on April 29 -

May 1. (As an extra bonus, the Jazz and Heritage Festival will be held on the 

weekends immediately before and after our conference.) Mark Orsi (415-312-2847) 

and Ruth Levine (212-908-0605) will be co-chairing the 1998 Annual Conference. 

Please call Mark or Ruth if you would like to participate on their committee. 

Many thanks to our 1997 Conference sponsors. Contributions toward this 

function enable the NFMA to maintain its financial intregrity and afford us the 

flexibility to meet our current and future educational goals. 

We continue to be active in education, disclosure and other areas of importance to 

our members. If you have concerns, questions or suggestions on any matter, please 

feel free to contact me at 212-552-4924. We are here to assist the membership, so 

please use this resource. 

On a personal note, I would like to thank the entire analytical community for the 

concern and support afforded my family since the death of my son, Scott. Your kind 

letters and phone calls have been greatly appreciated. 

Educational Program Development Committee 
The Educational Program Development Committee is the NFMA committee 

responsible for the development and implementation of new programs for our 
members. The committee is charged with developing ideas, "putting legs on them" 
and, if they prove to be a success, turning them over to an ongoing project manage­
ment group. Volunteers and ideas are needed! This is your chance to show your 
fellow NFMA members just how innovative and creative you are. Please call me to 
get involved! 

Dina Kennedy 

212-339-3519

WWW.NFMA.ORG 

The NFMA can now be found on the Web! Susan Drake and Robert V incent 
have put together the NFMA Web site. Please look us up at WWW.NFMA.ORG 
for information about upcoming NFMA events, the most recent issue of the 
Municipal Analysts Bulletin, secondary market disclosure forms, membership 
information, and information on constituent societies. 

Education Committee 
The NFMA Symposium on the District of 

Columbia was held on May 21, 1997 at the 
Willard Inter-Continental Hotel in Washington, 
D.C. The even was well-attended with over 40
registrants. Feedback on the session has been
excellent. Many thanks to Joe Rosenblum and
Susan Heide for their efforts in making the
Symposium a success. Another Credit Sympo­
sium will be held in the fall. Possible topics
include disclosure and the growing involvement
of municipal analysts tools in the review of
foreign infrastructure transactions.

The Education Committee is planning 
several events over the coming months. In late 
October or early November we will sponsor the 
Introductory Course in Chicago, Illinois. 
Richard Ciccarone and A.G. Anglum have 
agreed to plan the conference. 

The Advanced Seminar has been scheduled 
for January 15 and 16 at the Hyatt Regency 
Grand Cypress in Orlando, Florida. Look for 
additional information on this seminar in the 
early fall. 

As always, the Education Committee is 
looking for input from members about its 
programs. Please feel free to call me with any 
questions or suggestions for future events. 
I can be reached at 612-376-4103. 

Alan Polsky 

SMA 
The Minnesota Society of Municipal 

Analysts held its most recent meeting on June 
4. The topic of the meeting was "Electric
Utility Industry - The New Competitive
Environment". The meeting was the first joint
meeting to be held with the Twin Cities Society
of Security Analysts (the AIMR society), a topic
which we believe was both timely and of
interest to municipal analysts, equity analysts
and corporate bond analysts. We expect to
have future joint meetings. It is a good way to
get to know professionals in the broader
securities industry as well as to better under­
stand how these credit issues are viewed by
those involved in other disciplines.

Pat Hovanetz 
















